OF THE VILLAGE OF SLEEPY HOLLOW NOVEMBER 7, 1966

The following are the minutes of the regular monthly meeting of the Village of Sleepy Hollow, November 7, 1966. The meeting was called to order at 7:40 PM by Mayor Falese. Roll call was taken and answered as follows:

L. Knott - absent

J. Quaine - absent

A. Lindemann - present

A. Geis - present

F. Hlavacek - present

R. Fischer - present

The minutes of the October meeting were read by the clerk. Mr. Lindemann made a motion that the minutes be accepted as read. Mr. Fischer seconded. Roll call 4-0, 2 absent.

Mayor Falese introduced Mr. Fischer to read the information he has received on the taking of a new census. The last census was taken on July 22, 1963. The next official census will be taken in 1970. It is estimated that we will receive approximately \$9,600.00 increase in tax funds over the next four year period. We have to send the official maps of the Village along with a check for \$456.00 to the census as soon as possible. Mr. Lindemann seconded. Roll call 4-0, 2 absent. Chief Sabatino to order the necessary maps. It was reported that the chemicals were burned in the fire before arrangements were completed for their return.

Mr. Geis read a report on the bids for the new plow. The lowest bid on the kind of plow we can use was received from the Great Lakes Equipment Co. which amounted to \$750.00 including FOB using the same mounting. The company will try and sell our old plow and give us credit. Mr. Geis made a motion to accept the Great Lakes bid. Mr. Fischer seconded the motion. Roll call 4-0, 2 absent.

Mr. Fischer read the Police Report for October 1966. He also informed the board we have lost another man and now only two part-time men. The Chief has made a survey of the salary paid part-time men in the surrounding villages: Elgin \$2.50, East & West Dundee \$2.50, C'Ville. \$2.75. Mr. Fischer made a motion that we increase the hourly rate of our men to \$2.50 to become effective November 15, 1966. Mr. Hlavacek noted that we should wait until the monies from the vehicle stickers is collected. Mr. Fischer changed the date on his motion to January 1, 1967. Mr. Lindemann seconded. Roll call 4-0, 2 absent. Chief Sabatino hopes to have 3 extra men by the end of this week.

Traffic Tickets Issued	-	14
Warning Tickets	-	8
Notice to Appear Complaints	-	1
Assists to Stalled Vehicles	-	7
Domestic (Family)	-	2
Disorderly Conduct		

Emergency Calls 4
Inhalator Calls 3
Fire Calls 5
Fire Calls 5 Accidents 2
Prowler Calls 3
House Watch (Vacation) 10
Vandalism Reports 2
Dog Complaints 2
Dogs Imponded at Vets (Dog Bites) 0
Assists to State Police 2
Assists to Sheriffs Police 5
Assists to W. & E. Dundee & C'Ville 12
Assists to Ambulance 3
Station Complaints - Rec. & Ans 12
Juveniles in Violation of Curfew 8
Telephone Calls Rec home 225, off. 101 326
Radio calls rec. and ans 287
Mileage - Car 60 1125
Mileage - Car 65 750
Gas used for Cars 60 & 65 240
Mileage on Village Truck 175
Gas used for Truck 67
- Target -

Mr. Fischer read a letter of thanks from the Franklin Park Village President addressed to Chief Sabatino for the help that was given in connection with a fire that occurred in that town.

Mr. Fischer read two letters from the Park and Safety Commission recommending various things to be done in the Village.

Mr. Hlavacek read the treasurer's report for the month of October, 1966. Certain bills were recommended to be paid immediately, five other to be paid when we collect the tax money due the Village. Mr. Hlavacek made a motion to pay the recommended bills indicated. Mr. Geis seconded. Roll call 4-0, 2 absent. It was noted that Mr. Qugiley would like to retain Mr. Rakow as the Village Engineer even though he has opened his own office. Mr. Hlavacek made a motion to retain Mr. Rakow as the Village Engineer, Mr. Fischer seconded. Roll call 4-0, 2 absent. Mr. Lindemann introduced Mr. Rudy Geier, Fire Chief to explain how Gilbert's built their fire department, the cost, their volunteer system and how they maintain it. We already have ten men who have volunteered to become firemen. Mayor Falese said he would donate the land, if the Village can build the building. A committee consisting of Mr. Lindemann and Mr. Hlavacek was appointed to check out the details for erecting a firehouse in the Village. Mr. Falese also extended his thanks to the firemen for the help they gave when the round barn burned.

Mr. Fischer read a petition from the residents living around the new lakes recommending that the island be named Floyd Falese Island and a

and Safety Commission. A letter was read from Mr. Kessler giving his consent for the Village to use the tennis court for an ice skating pond, and he would see that the club house would be opened on Sundays for the children. The letter was turned over to the Park and Safety Commission.

Mr. Fischer made a motion to adjourn at 9:50 PM. Mr. Lindemann seconded.